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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1LARAMIE COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE
PRESIDENT’S CABINET MEETING
Tuesday, May 7, 2013
1:30 p.m.

BOARD ROOM
Cabinet Present:  
President Schaffer, Jose Fierro, Judy Hay, Carol Hoglund, Stan Torvik, Lisa Murphy, Lynn Stalnaker, Peggie Kresl-Hotz 

Guests/Visitors:  
Jerry Harris, Tim Macnamara, Chad Marley, Edie Miller

MINUTES
GUEST ITEMS/PRESENTATIONS
1. SQL Update – Edie Miller

Edie provided President's Cabinet with an update on the Colleague Migration from Unidata to SQL.

Project Summary

A. Round one SQL install and testing is completed.
B. Round two SQL install is completed and testing is currently in progress.
C. Software freeze in Colleague will occur on June 14, 2013.
D. Round three SQL install will take place June 24–27, 2013. 
E. Round three testing will be completed on July 12, 2013 with a go or no-go decision on the SQL live migration. 

F. Live migration will be July 17–21, 2013, (estimated completion based on round two is set for 75 hours).  Non-exempt employees who are also CUG members and who will need to participate in the migration on Saturday and/or Sunday will need to be appropriately compensated for their overtime.
G. SQL test account is open. Please encourage the people you support to test early and often.
2. Verizon Wireless Proposal – Jerry Harris
Closser Consulting is a land use consultant for Verizon Wireless and is in the process of researching properties for a new communications site (cellular tower, approximately 70 feet tall and fenced) in the vicinity of Laramie County Community College.  Verizon Wireless would complete and pay for all costs of developing the facility and is willing to pay $1,000 per month for the facility with rent increasing 10% at each 5-year renewal term—total for the term of the 25-year lease would be $350,000.  An annual payment would be preferred and the rental fee is negotiable.  Closser Consulting would arrange and pay for all required electric and telephone service.  A long-term lease between the College and Verizon Wireless would be required because 1) once the facility is operative, it becomes an integral part of Verizon Wireless’s service network and 2) the capital investment to construct the facility is substantial. If the proposal is accepted and a location is determined (two sites are under consideration—elevation is a major factor), the next step would be to arrange a site visit with Closser Consulting and the Verizon Wireless team to discuss the design of the facility.  Site plans would be ready approximately one month after the visit.  The proposal would be taken to the Board of Trustees for their awareness and approval.
Concerns included changing technology requirements and reimbursement to the College for the contracted land use over 25 years.  A gift to the Foundation plus a land use and access monthly fee were suggested, either in lieu of or in addition to a rent payment.  Incorporating the design and location of the cellular tower into the gateway project was also discussed.  President Schaffer asked that the contract be sent to the College’s legal counsel and then brought back to President's Cabinet for consideration of the counsel’s feedback.  The proposal will also be sent to Sallie Means, who is the architect for the gateway project.  Additional options for the location of the cellular tower will be considered in the interim.  
ACTION ITEMS (Items on which President's Cabinet will take action.)
3. Request to Fill Vacancy – Radiography Clinical Coordinator/Instructor (replacing Kelly Wright) – Stan Torvik 
APPROVED

4. Request to Fill Vacancy – Public Relations Director – Lisa Murphy
The scope and level of responsibility will remain as that for a director’s position.  An adjustment in the salary range may be considered.

APPROVED

5. Academic Standards Policy and Procedure – Jose Fierro
The policy and procedure development began under Dr. Schwerdtfeger.  Jose will incorporate the policy and procedure edits and forward the final documents to Vicki for uploading to EaglesEye for consultative feedback.
APPROVED for consultative feedback.
6. Strategic Course Enrollment Policy and Course Enrollment Management Procedure – Jose Fierro 
President's Cabinet reviewed the policy and procedure and approved both for consultative feedback.
APPROVED for consultative feedback.
7. LCCC Team/Committee/Purpose Statement 2013-14 for Learning Leadership Team (LLT) – Jose Fierro 
Jose proposed the following for the Learning Leadership Team’s organization.  

	Team/Committee Name
	Learning Leadership Team (LLT)

	Administrative Sponsor
	Vice President of Academic Affairs and Vice President of Student Services

	Team Leader(s)
	Vice President of Academic Affairs and Vice President of Student Services

	Recorder
	Executive Assistant to the Vice President of Academic Affairs

	Purpose
	The Learning Leadership Team (LLT) is an information sharing and discussion forum to address issues common to academic affairs and student services.

	Membership
	Vice President of Academic Affairs (co-chair), Vice President of Student Services (co-chair), Academic  Deans, Library Director, Center for Learning Technologies Director, Albany County Campus Representative, Faculty Senate Representative, Institutional Effectiveness Representative, Dean of Students and Student Services directors.

	Meeting Schedule
	Monthly or at the discretion of co-chairs

	Communication Process
	Email

	Guidelines/Parameters
	The Learning Leadership Team serves as a communication- and information-sharing body between Academic Affairs and Student Services.  LLT serves as a forum to facilitate and coordinate informed discussions regarding programs, services, policies, and procedures that affect the quality of students’ educational experiences.  LLT initiates recommendations to the Vice President of Academic Affairs, Vice President of Student Services, College Council, and/ or President’s Cabinet, and makes operational decisions when appropriate.  


APPROVED
8. Professional Development Fund Requests – Balance $4,463 (standing agenda item) 
A. Business Management Institute (BMI) – $2,500 – Sabrina Lane 
This is a four-year leadership program.  Future funding will need to be budgeted.  The $2,500 requested will be paid out of FY 2014 professional development funds.

APPROVED

DISCUSSION ITEMS (Items needing discussion by most or all of President's Cabinet.)
9. May 8th Study Session and Special Business Meeting Agendas – President Schaffer 

The study session agenda may be found at http://www.lccc.wy.edu/about/board/sessions under May 8.

The special business meeting agenda may be found at http://www.lccc.wy.edu/about/board/meetings under May 8.

10. Communication Issues – President Schaffer 
President Schaffer identified communication issues on campus.  He emphasized the Cabinet needs to make sure they are all on the same page when communicating changes, decisions, etc., regardless of how large or small.  Also noted was the use of the FAQ Questions and Answer website that provides an avenue for sharing answers to campus-wide concerns.  The page is located at http://www.lccc.wy.edu/about/president/council/faq. 
INFORMATION ITEMS (Items not needing large discussion but are important for the Cabinet’s awareness.)
11. HR Recruitment (Position Vacancy Status) Report – Peggie Kresl-Hotz 
As of April 29th, national and regional recruitments are active for 19 positions.

12. Lightning Round (Area Updates – FAST)
· Jose – Searches are going well and have good candidates.  Updates are being frequently provided to campus.
· Stan – The Dean of Health Sciences and Wellness Search Committee is deciding which candidates to bring to campus the week of May 13th.  SEEK registrations currently total 1,219.  Last year’s total was 1,078.  The 10-12 year-old classes still have 51 openings; the 5 to 6 year-old and 7 to 9 year-old classes are full with waiting lists.  The Fit Kids Camp is June 24-28 (the week after the June SEEK) from 8:30 a.m. to 4 p.m.  The student capacity for this year’s camp has been increased from 28 to 42.
· Judy – As of the end of April, a significantly higher number of admissions applications has been received than this time last year.  The Physical Education laundry room renovation is progressing—door and carpeting have been installed.  The coaches will be located in this area.  Jenny Rigg, Zeke Sorenson, and Jason Ostrowski were thanked for their “heavy lifting” during the SFAC process.  An objective, transparent, and quantifiable process was developed to determine the allocation of $480,000 requests from a budget of approximately only $350,000.
· Lynn – Josh Watanabe has been hired as the ACC Safety and Security Office.  Lynn Swearingen has been hired as an English instructor.  The Level I Study will hopefully be wrapped up this summer.  Lisa suggested a “spotlight” feature be done on the Albany County Campus/UW facility.  
· Lisa – Phase I of the capital campaign is well underway.  President Schaffer has presented the “Building Forwarding” plan to the Chamber of Commerce, Kiwanis, and Sunrise Rotary.  Each presentation has received positive support and feedback.  Contributing to the positive community response are the student comments and business leader support.  Phase II will begin in June with the organization of focus groups and production of updated materials and architectural renderings.  
Respectfully submitted,

Vicki Boreing
